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To: Waterboro Select board 

From: Lee Jay Feldman 

Date: September 16, 2021 

Re:    Contract Zone Request- David Alves- Map 005-049-001, 005-50 and 005-51 

The Planning board in conformance with the process for Contract zoning as found in 

the zoning ordinance section 1.08.b held a public hearing at the September 16, 2021, 

meeting. 

Five people spoke neither for or against the Contract zone but had questions, issues 

and concerns regarding the following issues: 

 A sidewalk should be considered between the applicant’s property and the

intersection of Routes 202/5 and Route 4, to safely convey walkers from the

future development to the Hannaford’s Supermarket and the bank as well as

the other supporting business in this area.

 The concerns for the use of recreation land out back since people hunt in this

area.

 Issues concerning stormwater and environmental impacts with the size of

the development in this area.

 Traffic being added to this road network and the need to have a full Traffic

Impact study completed as part of the Project review.

These issues were not taken lightly by the planning board and additional dialogue 

occurred during this discussion and in regard to these issues.  The select board can 

either add these issues to the contract to be addressed or the planning board will 

have the opportunity to review them during the development review process on this 

project.   
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The board recognized the need for this type of development to occur in the Village 

areas of the community which this location is part one of. 

The Planning Board voted 4-1 in for passing on a favorable recommendation to the 

select board for the Contract zone request. 
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